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Record of the meeting of February 9, 2012


Minister Counselor Mayerlyn Cordero, Alternate Representative of the Dominican Republic to the OAS and First Vice Chair of the CAJP, presided over the meeting. The order of business for the meeting was published as document CP/CAJP-3036/12.


The following delegations were present at the meeting:  Argentina, Belize, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Haiti, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, United States, Uruguay, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.

1. Minute of silence for the death of the former Ecuadorian Minister of Foreign Affairs, Dr. Jorge Salvador Lara
Before considering the items on the agenda, the Chair of the meeting invited those present to hold a minute of silence for the death of the former Ecuadorian Minister of Foreign Affairs, Dr. Jorge Salvador Lara, father of the current Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador to the OAS.
2. Annual Report of the Justice Studies Center of the Americas (CEJA) [CP/doc.4678/12] 
· Presentation offered by the Executive Director of the JSCA, Dr. Cristian Riego


The report containing the observations and recommendations of member states on the annual report of the Justice Studies Center of the Americas (CEJA) will be published shortly by the Secretariat of the CAJP.

3. Consideration of the topic:  AG/RES. 2667 (XLI-O/11) - Internally Displaced Persons

A number of delegations expressed their interest that the OAS continue to encourage follow-up on this issue through concrete measures for the protection of internally displaced persons in the Americas and by its inclusion in a General Assembly resolution, a draft of which is expected soon to be submitted to the CAJP for consideration. 


In light of the efforts being pursued by the Organization to streamline the number of mandates that the General Assembly approves, several delegations were of the opinion that this resolution should be presented every two years.

4. Other business

· The delegations offered fond words of farewell and appreciation for the leadership shown in the performance of his duties to Minister Counselor Danilo González Ramírez, Alternate Representative of Costa Rica to the OAS and delegate of that permanent mission to the CAJP for the last six years.
· At the end of the meeting, the delegation of Ecuador formally expressed its gratitude for the condolences offered by the delegations at the death of the former Ecuadorian Minister of Foreign Affairs, Dr. Jorge Salvador Lara, father of the Chair of the CAJP, as well as for the minute of silence held in memory of Dr. Salvador Lara at the start of the meeting.
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